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Commentators: John Bradshaw Layfield, Michael Cole

It’s the go home show for Survivor Series and that means it is
time for Undertaker and Batista to stare at each other because
their title match in the Cell has been set for a few weeks
now. Other than that, we don’t have much, but I could go for
more of Jamie Noble, who has been a gem in recent weeks. I’m
not sure how they fill two hours with that but let’s get to
it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

We open with a video on Batista vs. Undertaker inside the
Cell. That’s about as big as it gets on this show.

Opening sequence.

Jeff Hardy vs. Finlay

Non-title and commentary explains that the GM’s have agreed
that the Brand Split is out the window for this week. Finlay
takes him into the corner for a rare clean break to start
before going with a rather simple armbar. Hardy isn’t having
that and picks up the pace by sending Finlay outside for a
dive.

Back in and Jeff is sent shoulder first into the post and
things slow right back down. The chinlock goes on, with Finlay
adding in some elbows for two. Hardy tries to fight out but
Finlay  goes  aerial  with  a  basement  dropkick,  setting  up
another  chinlock.  Back  up  and  Finlay  sends  him  into  the
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corner, allowing Jeff to hit a quick Whisper in the Wind. The
slingshot dropkick is loaded up so Finlay grabs the shillelagh
but the referee grabs it and calls for the DQ.

Rating: C+. I like the ending here and there is something fun
about watching Finlay take someone apart. It is what he does
best and you can believe that he is capable of hurting just
about anyone you put him in there against. If nothing else, I
can go for seeing the Intercontinental Champion not taking a
pin in a match designed to set up another one.

Jeff clears Finlay out.

We look at Undertaker vs. Shawn Michaels in the first Cell
match.

Here is Undertaker for a chat. Undertaker talks about how evil
the Cell is but no one comes out of it the same. He has been
in it more than anyone else so let’s call it the Deadman’s
Playground. On Sunday, Batista’s fate will be the same as
everyone  else  and  he  will  lose  the  World  Heavyweight
Championship. Oh and he will rest in peace. Much like Batista
last week, this was short and to the point, which is a good
thing.

Beth Phoenix/Victoria vs. Mickie James/Torrie Wilson

Mickie and Victoria start things off with Mickie getting out
of a wristlock and grabbing a victory roll for two. Phoenix
comes in to take Mickie down by the hair but Mickie sends her
into the corner. That’s enough for the tag to Torrie, who gets
in some forearms before Phoenix grabs her with a side slam.
The Glam Slam finishes Torrie without much trouble.

Jeff Hardy goes to take care of some personal plans, which is
cool with Matt Hardy. Kind of a random interaction.

Undertaker destroyed Mankind in and outside of the Cell.

It’s time for the VIP Lounge and MVP gets straight to the



point by bringing in Matt Hardy as his guest. MVP talks about
how they have been rivals but became partners and champions.
Matt likes the sound of that, but brings up MVP pulling Jeff
Hardy off the apron on ECW and injuring him to win a tag
match. MVP’s explanation: he was in a wrestling match and
tried to win! That’s not good enough for Matt, who wants his
US Title shot. MVP says they need to worry about the Tag Team
Titles but Matt says they aren’t friends. Matt wants his title
shot right now….but MVP says they have to defend the Tag Team
Titles RIGHT NOW.

Tag Team Titles: MVP/Matt Hardy vs. Miz/John Morrison

Miz  and  Morrison  are  challenging.  Miz  takes  MVP  into  the
corner for a clean break to start so MVP knees him in the
head. The running boot in the corner tweaks MVP’s knee though
and that means it’s off to Hardy. Morrison comes in and starts
going off Matt’s knee so the champs can match. A clothesline
gives Matt a breather but Morrison twists the knee right back
down. Matt fights up again and tries the Twist of Fate but Miz
chop blocks him and covers for the pin and titles in a big
upset.

Rating: D+. That ending screams shenanigans and it would not
surprise me to see something screwy happen after the match.
MVP and Hardy did some great things as Tag Team Champions but
at some point you have to move on to the next point in the
story. That seems to be where we are going now and that is
better than almost anything else they could do.

Post match MVP says not so fast because the rematch is being
cashed in RIGHT NOW (while referring to Miz and Morrison as 98
Degrees and N’Sync).

Tag Team Titles: MVP/Matt Hardy vs. Miz/John Morrison

Miz and Morrison are defending. Joined in progress with the
limping MVP hammering on Miz until the knee buckles. Matt
comes in so Miz takes him down by the leg and starts cranking



away. The Mizard of Oz gets two on Matt and Morrison grabs a
half crab. That’s switched into something like a kneebar on
the mat and Matt taps to retain the new champs’ titles.

Post match MVP helps Matt up…and then takes out the knee
again. The big beatdown is on, with Matt’s knee being crushed
in the steps. A shinbreaker onto the steps makes Matt scream
and MVP’s leg seeming just fine.

Undertaker shoved Rikishi off the top of the Cell.

Survivor Series rundown.

Mr. Kennedy vs. Rey Mysterio

Rey has bad ribs coming in but is fine enough to snap off an
armdrag. Kennedy gets sent out to the floor fast but is ready
for the dive, leaving Rey in the ring as we take a break. Back
with Kennedy going for the mask before settling for a shot to
the ribs to keep Rey in trouble. Some shoulders in the corner
and a suplex give Kennedy two, setting up the bodyscissors.

Kennedy  cranks  away  until  Rey  (who  shouts  that  he  can’t
breathe) makes the rope so it’s out to the floor with the ribs
being sent into various things. A torture rack of all things
stays on the ribs until Rey slips out for a rollup and a near
fall. Rey manages a spinning DDT to put them both down for a
breather.

Back  up  and  Rey  hits  the  springboard  spinning  crossbody,
setting up the springboard seated senton. A big kick to the
head gives Rey two but Kennedy is right back with a tilt-a-
whirl backbreaker for two of his own. The 619 looks to set up
Dropping The Dime but Kennedy is too far away so Rey gets back
inside. Kennedy takes him down again and loads up the Green
Bay Plunge. That takes too long as well though, allowing Rey
to hit a super hurricanrana for the pin.

Rating: C+. Another case of two talented wrestlers having a



good match and that is not the biggest surprise. Smackdown has
been having these longer matches to give the show a more old
school wrestling feel and that is a nice thing to see. This
was a nice preview for Survivor Series and it actually gives
one of the teams a bit more momentum for once.

Undertaker beat up Randy Orton in the Cell.

It’s time for the official weigh-in between Great Khali and
Hornswoggle. After they both come out, Hornswoggle goes first
and weighs 138lbs. Khali tries and breaks the scale, with
Michael  Cole  saying  that  if  Khali  weighs  420lbs,  he’ll
outweigh  Hornswoggle  by  more  than  280lbs.  Runjin  Singh
translates Khali’s rant about the people he has hurt. Then we
get a photo opportunity between then and Hornswoggle cries,
with Khali pointing at him and tearing up Hornswoggle’s hat.

Batista vs. Mark Henry

Non-title and No DQ. Batista knocks him down to start and
they’re on the floor in a hurry. Back in and Batista works on
the arm before going with a slam to show off. A belt shot to
the head finishes Henry fast. This was similar to Undertaker
vs. Great Khali last week, but without as much Khali.

Post match Batista takes him outside for a whip into the
steps. Batista chokes him with a camera cord and spears him
down. Cole attributes this to the Cell possessing his soul,
but Batista cuts him off with some chair shots to Henry.
Undertaker’s face appears on the Titantron (though Batista’s
bugged out eye look easily tops it) to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. I liked this show a pretty good bit as
they set up some other Survivor Series matches aside from the
main event. You can only get so far with the focus being on
that one match and it is the kind of build that Survivor
Series needed. Good show here, with some longer matches that
made me want to see the pay per view that much more.



 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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